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Meeting: July 21, 2020, Virtual Meeting due to coronavirus restrictions
Members Present:   
Patricia Hussey – Chair - Video

Patricia Gallagher – Vice Chair - Video
Ruth Bandler – Secretary - Video
Clayton Austin – Treasurer - Video
Carol Caputo - Video
Sharon Chang - Phone
Deborah Dillard - Video

Molly Grimsley – Chair - Video

Melissa Grow - Video
Kelly Herman - Video
Steve Latourette - Video
Mary Lechter - Video
Jessica Russo Revand - Video
Jeff Seffens - Treasurer - Video

Members Absent, Excused:
None
Members Absent, Unexcused:
None

Staff:  
Megan DuBois – Cultural Arts Manager - Video
Visitors:

None
Guests:

David Meyer, Mayor - Video
Pat Hussey called the meeting to order at 7:03 PM.  
Bonita Lestina and the Old Town Hall Performance Series - David Meyer, Mayor 
· The mayor attended the meeting to provide background on Bonita Lestina’s role in supporting the arts in the City and her founding of the “Old Town Hall Performance Series,” which has been historically known as the “Bonita Lestina Old Town Hall Performance Series.”  He requested the Commission retain that name.
Approval of Minutes for June 2020 (included in the read-ahead packet)
The June minutes were reviewed.  Minor edits were made.
- A motion was made, seconded and passed unanimously to accept the minutes as amended.
Old Town Hall Performance Series Name – Pat Hussey, Chair
- Clayton proposed the motion below, which contains the wording in principle.  He will draft the actual wording and forward it to the Commission for final approval.

- A motion was made, seconded and passed for the Commission to present to the Mayor and City Council a proposed resolution, a) to honor the contributions of Bonita Lestina to the City’s cultural arts, and b) to formally name the “Old Town Hall Performance Series” (OTHPS) the “Bonita Lestina Old Town Hall Performance Series.”
Presentation of Draft FY21 Budget – Clayton Austin, Treasurer (included in the read-ahead packet)
- Clayton discussed the documents in the read-ahead packet: the schematic of the cash flow, the proposed budget, the current report.
- A motion was made, seconded and passed unanimously to accept the budget as proposed.
- Pat H asked Jeff if we need to formally close out last year’s books; he said no.
- Jeff commented on the budget line item for music stand lights for the OTHPS.  The City of Fairfax Band Association researched stand lights several years ago, brought a half dozen models to a rehearsal, darkened the room and had each performer evaluate each light.  Jeff researched the price of the winning model and used that for our budget line item. 
Presentation of Grants Revisions and Procedures – Pat Gallagher (included in the read-ahead packet)
- Pat G explained that updates were made to the guidelines and procedures to address the impact of COVID-19.  She discussed the following –

· Our priority for this year is virtual projects.
· If a performer can present a live performance but City venues are not available, the Commission will consider nearby venues, e.g., Frost M.S., Woodson H.S., but events in City venues are a higher priority.

· A scoring sheet template was developed.

· A Conflict of Interest form was developed.  Molly asked if Commissioners with a conflict with one grant requestor will be recused from the entire review, or just for that requestor.  Pat G explained that since we have a finite amount of funds, Commissioners with a conflict with one grant requestor will be recused from the entire review.
- Steve made the motion below.

- A motion was made, seconded and passed to allow grants, for one year only, to be awarded for operating expenses for those eligible requestors who cannot present projects this year.  Operating expense grants will be a lower priority than project grants and will only be considered if there are funds left over after project grants are awarded.
· Megan asked that operating expense grants be announced later in the year and considered at a separate meeting to avoid delaying the announcement and awarding of the project grants.  The members agreed.  Eligibility and evaluation criteria will need to be developed.  The bylaws will be reviewed to determine if they will need to be revised to allow operating expense grants. 
- A motion was made, seconded and passed unanimously to approve with minor editorial changes the revised grants process/procedures as prepared by the Grants Working Group.
· Pat G asked the Commissioners to send her any edits needed.
City Update – Megan DuBois, Cultural Arts Manager 
- Megan said she started some family programming in person last weekend; it went very well.  The Spotlight Gala is scheduled as a virtual event on August 29.  A mini-Spotlight event will be held from August 27-Sept 5.
Business Update – Pat Hussey, Chair
· Committee Reports – included in the read-ahead packet
· Public Art Committee (PAC) – Carol Caputo
· Carol said the monthly PAC meetings will be held on the second Tuesday of each month, at 7pm.  Molly has agreed to serve as co-chair of the committee.
· Jeff asked if the City would tell us where they would like to install public art so the PAC can evaluate pieces with a location in mind.

· ArtScreen

· Steve announced that by working with PRAB we will be able to hold an ArtScreen event outdoors.
· Next meeting – Pat Hussey, Chair
· The members agreed to skip a meeting in August, as planned.  The next meeting will be in September.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:28pm
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